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And the train 
keeps rolling

Annual Meeting Recap….
For the first time in recent memory, our annual meeting was quick and mostly painless.   Thanks 

largely to the efforts of Jason Bram, Terri Giles, Mary Goehring and Denise Nordstrom, the 
CCHOA achieved a quorum prior to the scheduled meeting time.  This enabled the board to focus 
on giving you, the members, an update on what we had done over the past year and what we plan 
on doing in the coming years.  Nothing taints an annual meeting like having to devote your first 
hour or two to calling everyone you know and pleading with them to cast their vote to enable the 
CCHOA to get its business done.  Thanks to everyone for making it happen!

We achieved another first this year in that we had three directors serve out their entire three year 
terms.  We hope this is a reflection of our community growing more cohesive and focused.  Director 
Cindy Groves opted not to run for another term and we owe her a debt of gratitude for her 
contributions to the community.

Congratulations to Chris Poynor, our newest director, as well as Russ Hodes and Rob Johnson, 
who were re-elected as directors, on their successful election campaigns.  The coming year is sure 
to bring many challenges and it is comforting to know that there are people who are both able 
and willing to meet them head on.  A big thank you is also in order for the remaining candidates, 
Brad Compere, Ornela Deseta and Jack Wang, for throwing their hat in the ring and giving it 
their best efforts.  An association is only as strong as its membership and our community would 
not be what it is without a strong cadre of volunteers committed to making it so.

Jason Bram and Russ Hodes gave presentations on the status of the West Pool Project and our 
current financial status.  Their presentations can be downloaded from the CCHOA’s website 
(http://circlecranch.info/HOA/assn14837/images/CCHOAAnnualMtg2010.pdf)  in PDF format 
for anyone who was unable to attend the annual meeting. At the conclusion of those presentations, 
the Board then held an open forum and answered questions for the greater part of an hour.  As 
always, any questions that were not addressed can be forwarded to our operations manager, Denise 
Nordstrom for a quick response  at info@circlecranch.info or by phone at 288-8663.

It has been my honor and pleasure to serve as your president for the past year.  Our community 
continues to set the standard for the Austin metropolitan area – a fact which is readily acknowledged 
by those who represent us and those who clamor to join us.  I’m confident that the coming year 
will continue that tradition and am proud to be a part of it.  So take a deep breath, buckle up and 
get ready for another year – it is guaranteed to be one heckuva ride.

- Submitted by Steve Urban, CCHOA President

Apr 3
Easter Egg Hunt

Apr 17 
Annual Garage Sale

May 8
Community Blood Drive

Upcoming 
Events

Happy 
Easter!
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cchoa numbers

Steve Urban.............................................................. President
Mary Goehring.................................................Vice President
Jason Bram..............................Secretary/Development Officer
Russ Hodes...............................................................Treasurer
Joel Pace.................................................Development Officer
Rob Johnson................................................... Board Member
Cindy Groves.................................................. Board Member
Contact Information..........Email: directors@circlecranch.info

HOA Mgmt Office.......... info@circlecranch.info or 288-8663
Financial Office........................................................ 451-9901
Aquatics Director..................................................... 288-4239
Newsletter Publisher
	 Peel, Inc. Sales Office.....................................512-263-9181
	 Adv./Kelly Peel....advertising@PEELinc.com, 512-263-9181
Circle C Amenities
Circle C Café........................................................... 288-6058
Circle C CDC.......................................................... 288-9792
Circle C Swim Center.............................................. 288-6057
Circle C Tennis Club	General@CircleCTennis.com, 301-8685
Sub Association Info:
	 KB Enclave and Fairway Estates HOA
	 Karen Hibpshman, CMCA, Manager................... 347-2891

	 Parkwest HOA
	 Goodwin Management......................................... 502-7509

	 Streetman Enclave HOA
	 K.O. Orsak........................................................... 646-6739

	 Muirfield HOA
	 Sara Huff.............................................................. 219-1927

City of Austin Solid Waste........................................... 974.1945
Dead Animal Collection............................................... 974.2000
Abandoned Vehicle....................................................... 974.8119
Pothole Complaints...................................................... 974.8750
Stop Signs.................................................................... 457.4885
Street Light Outage...................................................... 505.7617
Schools
	 Clayton Elementary.............................................. 841.9200
	 Kiker Elementary.................................................. 414.2584
	 Mills Elementary................................................... 841.2400
	 Bailey Middle School............................................ 414.4990
	 Gorzycki Middle School........................................ 841-8600
 	 Small Middle School............................................. 841.6700
	 Bowie High School............................................... 414.5247
SAYSA.......................................................................... 899.1049

Anne Derfler
Independent Beauty Consultant

11013 Pairnoy Lane
Austin, TX 78739-2101
Home: 512-394-1719
Mobile: 512-914-8324
Email: aderfler@marykay.com
www.marykay.com/aderfler

10% Off All Orders!

Mai
Orthodontics
www.maiorthodontics.com

6012 W. William Cannon Drive
Suite D-103

Austin, Texas 78749
512-892-1188

Important Numbers

bOARD OF DIRECTORS

advertising info
Please support the advertisers that make the Circle C Ranch 

Newsletter possible. If you are interested in advertising, 
please contact Peel, Inc. at 512-263-9181 or 

advertising@peelinc.com. The advertising deadline is the 
8th of the month prior to the issue. 

article info
	 The Circle C Ranch newsletter is mailed monthly to all Circle C 
Ranch residents. Residents, community groups, churches, etc. are 
welcome to submit information about their organizations in the 
newsletter.  Personal news for the Stork Report, Teenage Job Seekers, 
recipes, special celebrations, and birthday announcements are also 
welcome.
	 If you have an article of interest to the community please submit 
to info@circlecranch.info by the 10th of the month. The newsletter 
can also be viewed online at www.circlecranch.info.

mission statement
Peel, Inc. Community Newsletters

	 Our goal is to provide the Circle C Ranch community with one 
source of local news content that is provided by Circle C residents.  
Our goal is to help build Circle C by connecting local businesses with 
residents and residents with relevant neighborhood information.

"Be the Community."
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has the integrity, knowledge, and customer service 

you’d expect from an expert with 25 years of 

experience in Austin real estate. But even more 

than that, Jaymes Willoughby knows Circle C real 

estate because he’s lived in Circle C for 15 years.

If you’re buying or selling in Circle C, 
choose the agent your neighbors have 
trusted.

Not intended to solicit properties currently for sale.

512-347-9599
Keller Williams Realty • Spyglass Point
1801 S. Mopac, Ste. 100 • Austin, Texas 78746
www.MetroAustinHomes.com

Jaymes Willoughby

Has the Market Stabilized

25years
experience

Yet?You see plenty of home statistics 
but what do they mean? Get a more 
accurate snapshot of your home 
value. Go to MarketSnapShot.com 
and sign up today...

Need a more in-depth analysis for 
selling or refinancing? Call us today.
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Additional Services 
Available:
• Fire Ants

• Honey Bees
• Animal Trapping

SPECIALIZING IN 
RODENT AND TERMITE

CONTROL!
Call or go online to schedule
your free inspection TODAY!

EXCLUSIVE TO 
CIRCLE C RESIDENTS!

Quarterly Pest Control only $60 plus tax

Service
Includes:

· Interior Service
· Exterior Service
· Lawn Application

info@absolutepestmgmt.com
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Orthodontic  Specialists  for  Children  and  Adults

$25000

DISCOUNT
with mention of this ad.

ORTHODONTICS
Central Texas

smile with confidence
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Have You Received 
A Deed Restriction Notice?

As reported in each month’s newsletter, the HOA staff drives at 
least two sections of the neighborhood per month to note violations 
of the Declaration of Covenants, Conditions and Restrictions. These 
commonly include: front yard landscape maintenance (mowing, 
edging, free of weeds), home maintenance (paint, screens, siding) 
and recreational vehicles (boats, RV’s, trailers) parked in the driveway. 
The HOA is required by state law to notify owners in writing via 
certified mail and allow for the homeowner to request a hearing 
before the board of directors. If you receive a letter, please contact 
us at the HOA office and let us know your individual situation. We 
would like to work with you to bring your home into compliance. 
If you would like to report a violation, you can do so via our website 

at www.circlecranch.info

Thank You!
The children of the Ronald 

McDonald House and their 
families would like to Thank You 

for your kind donations! 
	 Thank you, thank you, thank you 
to everyone who is in the habit of 
collecting their aluminum soda can 
tabs! The HOA is continuing to 
collect aluminum soda can tabs in the 
management office so please DO NOT 
throw your cans away without taking 
off the tabs. The tabs will be donated to 
the Ronald McDonald House Charities 
of Austin and Central Texas. To read 
more about the Ronald McDonald 
House Charities of Austin and Central 
Texas, you can visit http://www.rmhc-
austin.org/.Thank you to resident Bob 
Hendee for volunteering his time to 
this effort. 
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Calendar of Events
April 2010

	 Sunday	 Monday	 Tuesday	 Wednesday	 Thursday	 Friday	 Saturday
	 	 	 	 	 1	 2	 3	

	 4	 5	 6	 7	 8	 9	 10	

	 11	 12	 13	 14	 15	 16	 17	

	 18	 19	 20	 21	 22	 23	 24	

	 25	 26	 27	 28	 29	 30	 	

Circle C Open 
House Tours

1-4 pm

Newsletter
Advertising
Deadline

Newsletter
Article

Deadline

Circle C Open 
House Tours

1-4 pm

Easter 
Egg Hunt

 
Community
Garage Sale

Monthly BOD
Meeting

7pm, CDC
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satisfaction guaranteedfree estimates

water pressure problems
fiber optic drain line inspectionssewer & drain service

Steve Brougher
276-7476

1106 West Koenig Lane

STEVE’S
PLUMBING

REPAIR

Master License: M-17531

Multiple Locations 
Available

8000 Anderson Square
Austin, TX 78757

(512)251-0488

www.russianovertones.com

Piano Lessons

NOT AVAILABLE
ONLINE
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CCHOA News

Troubleshooting
Major Brands

Virus, Spyware Removal
Data Back-Up & Recovery
QuickBooks Experts
Software Training
Same Day Service

COMPUTER PROBLEMS?

512-899-3278
www.fastteks.com

$25 OFF
First Visit

Call for details.

We Come To Your Home or Business

www.GrantSReid.com
weddings • commercial • family portraiture

(512) 568-9767 •  grantsreid@gmai l .com

Have You Joined 
Circle  C’s  Email  List  Yet?

If you would like up to date notices on HOA and area community 
events, lost pets and timely news, please sign up for the CCHOA Email 
Database. Log onto www.circlecranch.info and create a user name and 
password (be sure to use the legal owner name and CC address) and 
include your email address as your communication preference. 

Circle C Neighborhood 
Blood  Drive

The Blood Center of Central 
Texas will be in Circle C on Saturday, 
May 8, 2010 from 10:30am to 1pm in the 
Circle C Swim Center Plaza. Please sign up 
online at www.inyourhands.org, the Sponsor 
Code is: cirlcec.  Please eat before donation. 
Photo ID required. Please see website for 
complete details.

Missing Pets
We have been receiving a lot of calls and emails lately about missing 

cats and dogs. If you have found a pet, please give us a call and we will 
either send out an email blast or post a flyer here at the main post office. 
Please DO NOT tape signs to any of the light poles, post office walls 
or other surface throughout the neighborhood – these are very hard to 
clean up and often peel off paint. If you have Lost a pet, please call Town 
Lake Animal Shelter (they get quite a few cats that are picked up in the 
Circle C area, but never claimed). You can also contact the HOA office 
at 512.288.8663 to see if we have any information posted. 

Be A Good Neighbor
We receive many calls and emails at the HoA office concerning 

neighbors storing their trash and recycle carts in view from the street. 
Please be a good neighbor and store your trash and recycle carts out 
of view (ideally in the garage or behind your fence).

Let’s Save Paper!
Did you know that you can sign up to receive the monthly HOA 

newsletter electronically? All you have to do is log onto: http://
www.peelinc.com/newsletterInfo.php?newsletter=CC  and click on 
“Receive this newsletter via email”.
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I n t e r i o r  /  E x t e r i o r  R e s i d e n t i a l  a n d  C o m m e r c i a l  P a i n t i n g  s i n c e  1 9 9 5

 1. Warranty on All Work
2. Top Quality Materials
3. Free Service 
    Calls

“My painter keeps his 
Promise, does yours?”

The PROTECT Promise™

$200 OFF
any job over $2,000

$100 OFF jobs between $1,000 and $2,000
Obtain our FREE Estimate, then present coupon for discount.

Expires May 31, 2010

or

888-497-2468
www.protectpainters.com

Call Today for a 
FREE estimate

!
n Locally owned and operated

by your Circle C neighbor
n Fully insured & bonded
n Member Austin Chamber of Commerce
n Eco-friendly products available

protect_painters_RanchRecord_horiz2.indd   1 1/6/10   11:42:13 AM

Home, Lawn and Garden 
Maintenance Items

The CCHOA wishes to give everyone 
an opportunity for “Spring Cleaning” of 
their yard and home.    The neighborhood 
standard that can be enforced through the 
deed restriction process includes, but is not 
limited to the following:

Turf Areas:
Mowed regularly, kept at less than 6” high, 
edged; we recommend you leave lawn 
clippings on the yard, and blown from the 
sidewalks and driveways
Watered conservatively according to City 
of Austin water conservation guidelines, 
but not left to die out
No obvious weeds or clover

Bed Areas:
Clean beds, weed and grass free

•

•

•

•

All dead vegetation removed
Shrubs pruned below front window sills
Plants thinned to present maintained 
look
Trees trimmed up over driveways and 
sidewalks

Debris:
No trash, debris, piles of dirt, rock, stone, 
and extra items stored in the front yard of 
the home.

•
•
•

•

•

Yard Art:
Limited to two pieces, integrated into 
the landscape.  Please put the rest in the 
back yard.

Pots for Potted Plants:
Plants must be alive and tended to.  Pots 
must integrate into the landscape beds.  
Put the remainder of the pots in the back 
yard.  

Homes:
Please check your home for mold and 
mildew on the trim and siding and see if 
you need to power wash or repaint.   Most 
power washing companies will give you a 
good price for power-washing these areas 
and include your driveway and sidewalk 
as well.  You won’t believe how good it 
will look.

•

•

•
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CCHOA News

(Continued on Page 11)

CUSTOM HOME 
&

FURNITURE DESIGN, INC.
RICK INGRAM

TRCC 23724

Mob: 806-773-3396
Home: 806-385-5531 ringram@academicplanet.com

SERVING THE LITTLEFIELD AREA SINCE 1925

P.O. BOX 910 • 5
03 EAST 5TH ST. • L

ITTLEFIELD, TEXAS 79339

FUNERAL HOME, IN
C.

PAY AND SAVE, INC.
1804 HALL AVENUE

LITTLEFIELD, TX 79339

Circle C Landscape
another completed area as we prune the over 2200 shade trees on 
the property.   We also cleaned out and completed a prune on a very 
large live oak by the South Bay post office.  

By the time you get this newsletter, we will have removed or be in 
the process of removing the aging Bradford Pear trees on Escarpment, 
just north of La Crosse in t he median.  Unfortunately, these trees 
only have a 15-20 year life span and are at the end of days for them.  
At this point, they begin “shedding” or splitting off limbs that are 
dangerous to both people and cars.  We will be replanting the median 
with a number of shade and decorative trees, and adding beds.  In the 
second year of the project, the underlying turf will be replaced.

Other special projects that have been recently completed or are in 
the works by Circle C Landscape are completing the sidewalk project 
for the new sidewalk that was installed on the south side of La Crosse.  
We have installed rockwork between the curb and the sidewalk to 
assist in preventing water run-off in this area.  We have also reset the 
irrigation as a repair after the installation.  We will also be installing 
drip irrigation to the trees along Escarpment, north of the bridge, 
as well as along South Bay under the shrubs.  Other improvements 
include upgrades to some of the irrigation infrastructure and turf 
replacement in selected areas.

As I am writing this in early March, I do believe that we will hit our 
first spring-like day today.  After fog, mist and rain, it is, according 
to the weather man (?) going to be sunny and 75 degrees.  We will 
see, but I am looking forward to it.

Unfortunately, the only thing that seems to be in bloom thus far 
is a bunch of pretty bad broadleaf weeds.  With all of the inclement 
weather over the winter, we have only recently had a few appropriate 
days for spraying weeds.  We have treated most of the commons areas, 
and hopefully, by the time you get this newsletter, we will have some 
green grass growing in, have had the right weather for mowing and 
will be fertilizing for the Spring.  In other words, after a downright 
ugly spell, things should be looking good.

As far as regular maintenance on the commons areas, you will see 
the Circle C Landscape crew mowing, completing bed trimming 
and mulching, treating for ants, and fertilizing both turf and beds.  
With a few good spring rains, all will fall into place.  We are looking 
forward to the grass coming out of dormancy, particularly in Vintage 
Place Park, where it was newly planted in late fall.  

During February, we were fortunate to be able to have all of 
the hardwood trees along La Crosse and the remaining trees that 
were not done in 2009 along Escarpment pruned by Bartlett Tree 
Experts.  They look great, and will go down in the tree book as 
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Circle C Landscape Update- (Continued from Page 10)

We Bring It All 
To You

Furniture
Custom
Bedding, 
Flooring,
Window 
Treatments
Area Rugs,
Lighting
Accessories 
and more!

•
•

•
•

•
•
•

Call Today For Your Free One Hour Consultation.

CHARLETTE RAY
512 745-9512

decoratingden.com

Mention  This  Ad 
And Receive $100.00 Off 

Your Purchase  Of
$500.00 Or More.

Coffee Bar Children’s Playroom  Courtesy Shuttle

               

   Southwest
3416 West William Cannon
@Brodie Next to Culver’s

(512) 891-7800

Family Owned & Operated
Mark and Jan Welp

Superior Service for You and Your Car

COMPLETE CAR CARE

ASE Master Mechanics

Full Service Oil Changes

State Inspections

Mechanical Repairs

Computer Diagnostics

12Mo/12K Nationwide
Warranty

Fleet Service Accounts 

100% AAA Customer Satisfaction
(2009 AAA Survey)

CIRCLE C PALMS 
In  Need  of  Pruning

The unusually cold weather we experienced this winter 
affected the palm trees of many Circle C residents; resulting 
in yellow, brown, broken, and dead fronds.  Pruning, or 
trimming, of dead fronds is necessary for maintaining healthy 
and prosperous palms, and this, the beginning of Spring, is the 
optimal time for trimming.   All yellow, brown, broken, and 
dead fronds, and any fronds that touch the ground, should 
be carefully pruned.  Gloves, and a protective layer, such as 
a jacket, are recommended for protection from the spikes on 
the fronds.  Using a large pair of garden loppers prune only 
the damaged or dead fronds, taking care not to cut too close 
to the trunk.  While this is a relatively easy fix, the CCHOA 
recommends the use of a tree maintenance specialist for the 
pruning of any palm taller than 20 feet.  The CCHOA will 
be sending cooperative letters regarding dead palm fronds 
beginning April 1st.  Beginning, May 1st, the CCHOA will 
issue a deed restriction to those still not in compliance.  

We are also awaiting the final bollard lighting replacement on 
Escarpment.  The lights are on order and will be installed as soon 
as possible.  We will also be adding some lighting at the Escarpment 
/Slaughter intersection to replace what was removed during the 
landscape reconstruction of this area.

- Submitted by Susan Hoover

Classified Ads
Business classifieds (offering a service or product line for profit) 
are $65, limit 40 words, please contact Peel, Inc. Sales Office at 
512-263-9181 or advertising@PEELinc.com.

Advertising Information
	 Please support the businesses that advertise in the Circle C Ranch 
Newsletter. Their advertising dollars make it possible for all residents 
to receive a newsletter at no charge.  No homeowners association 
funds are used to produce or mail the newsletters.  If you would 
like to support the newsletter by advertising, please contact Peel, 
Inc. Sales Office at 512-263-9181 or advertising@PEELinc.com for 
ad information and pricing.
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CCHOA News
CCHOA 2010 ANNUAL MEETING 

Election Results - 3/11/10
 

TOTAL ELIGIBLE VOTES  -   14,287,995
TOTAL VOTES CAST   -   1,992,060   (estimated 14% of eligible votes)

 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS (SEATS GOING TO THE THREE HIGHEST # OF VOTES)

 

Candidate Votes Received % of Total Votes Results

Rob Johnson     1,484,736    74.6%   3 year term

Russ Hodes     1,376,919    69.2%   3 year term

Chris Poyner 1,194,868   60.0% 3 year term

Brad Compere 582,393    29.3%  

Jack Wang 425,767 21.4%

Ornela Deseta 377,059 19.0%

 
VOTE BY TOTAL # OF HOMES / INDIVIDUALLY OWNED LOTS (716 VOTED)

 

Candidate # Homes  voted for % Homes voted for

Rob Johnson 459 64.1%

Russ Hodes     519   72.5%

Chris Poyner 463    64.7%

Brad Compere 275    38.4%

Jack Wang 138 19.3%

Ornela Deseta 119 16.7%
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Clubs & Announcements

Visit our Web site to read the

873-8565 www.hinespool.com

1986

Wildflower Center Events In April
Nature Nights: Butterflies 

Friday, April 2
Learn about these important Texas 

pollinators and the food they need through 
guided hikes, and butterfly identification, 

6 to 9 p.m. 

Book Signing - Saturday, April 3
Nathan Jensen signs his new children’s 

book, Rattlesnake Rules, 1 to 3 p.m. and 
Jerry Wehrmund signs Soil—More than 

Just Dirt, 1 to 4 p.m. 

Second Annual Wildflower 
Center Egg Hunt - Easter Sunday, 

April 4, Noon to 1 p.m. 

Spring Plant Sale & 
Gardening FestivalApril 9 - 11

Members’ Sale, 1 to 7 p.m. Friday, April 9. 
Public Sale, 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. Saturday and 

Sunday, April 10 and 11 

Jean Andrews Lecture 
Wednesday, April 14

In the auditorium, 7 p.m. 

Book Signing in the Store 
- Saturday, April 17

Jan Wrede signs Trees, Shrubs & Vines of 
the Texas Hill Country noon to 3 p.m. 

Native Plant Spring 
Symposium: The State of Texas 

Trees - Saturday, April 24
This one-day meeting will focus on urban 
native tree programs, state conservation 

initiatives and individual species. 
Sponsored by the Native Plant Society of 

Texas and the Wildflower Center.  
Register at www.wildflower.org.  

Earth Day Weekend - Sat, April 24
Lance Allred sings Enchanted Rock 

1 to 4 p.m. 

Are You Paying 
Too Much 

In Property Taxes?
Mr. Jeff Bullard of Tax Remedy, Inc. will 

deliver a very informative presentation about 
property taxes on April 15th (fitting day, 
no?) from 7:00pm to 8:30pm, at the Circle 
C Child Development Center, 5917 La 
Crosse. He will talk about the Homestead 
and Over 65 exemptions, and then spend 
a good deal of time thoroughly explaining 
exactly how Travis CAD calculates your 
property tax appraisal. Contact neighbors 
Walt Reinhardt, Coldwell Banker (512-826-
5065) or Bernie Bernfeld, Wells Fargo Home 
Mortgage (512-587-4279) to get copies of 
the meeting handouts if you cannot attend. 
You can reach Mr. Bullard at (512) 476-2277 
or by email at questions@taxremedy.com. 
Please RSVP with Pattie Hessenius at 512-
330-3241. - Su bmitted  by Ga ry 
Bernfeld



Copyright © 2010 Peel, Inc.	 Circle C Ranch Newsletter  - April 2010     15

vision center
tanglewood

PROFESSIONAL, PERSONALIZED EYE CARE 
FOR THE ENTIRE FAMILY

•	 Laser Surgery evaluations
•	 Large selection of designer eyeware
•	 Treatment of infections, allergies, minor eye

injuries, dry eyes, computer vision problems
•	 Most insurance plans accepted

Dr. Joseph McGowan

Open Monday through Saturday

280-0520
2110 Slaughter Ln • www.drmcgowan.com

THERAPEUTIC OPTOMETRIST

Cool Plants for the Shade Garden
Friday, April 9, 9-11am, Demonstration Garden at AgriLife Extension 

Office of Travis County, 1600B Smith Rd., Austin TX  78721
Cool Plants for the Shade Garden is a free in-the-garden discussion.  
See some of the shade loving plants growing and learn about other 
perennials and annuals which require limited sun. This seminar is 
free and open to the public.  It is presented by the Travis County 
Master Gardeners Association, a volunteer arm of the Texas AgriLife 
Extension Service in Travis County. For information, see http://www.
tcmastergardeners.org or call the Travis County Master Gardener’s 
help desk at (512) 854-9600.

Plant Propagation       
April 17, 2010, 9am-11am, AgriLife Extension Office of Travis 

County, 1600 B Smith Rd, Austin TX  78721
Learning how to propagate from existing plants is a great way to 

populate your garden or pass along your favorites to friends.  This 
seminar covers various propagation methods including cuttings, 
layering, and division, and help you overcome that fear of starting 
plants from seeds.  The seminar will be part presentation, part 

participation so class size is limited to 30 participants.  Please call the 
Master Gardener Help Desk at (512) 854-9600 to reserve your place.  
Participants must also bring scissors and an empty, clear plastic, 2 
liter soda bottle with lid for the hands-on project.

This seminar is free and open to the public.  It is presented by 
the Travis County Master Gardeners Association, a volunteer arm 
of the Texas AgriLife Extension Service in Travis County. www.
tcmastergardeners.org or call the Travis County Master Gardener’s 
help desk at (512) 854-9600.

- Submitted by Bonnie Martin

Don't want to wait
for the mail?

View the current issue of the Circle C Newsletter on the 
1st day of the month at www.PEELinc.com
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Park West HOA News

Toy Coupon
$5.00 OFF

$5

Your New Neighborhood
Toy Store is Here!

*AnnuAl PercentAge rAte. All rAtes Are exPressed “As low As”. ActuAl rAte mAy vAry dePending on credit 
quAlificAtions. **Austin telco will PAy All stAndArd closing costs on Home equity loAns below $100k. 
AdditionAl non-stAndArd fees will be tHe resPonsibility of tHe member. ***rAte APPlies to 1st lien commerciAl reAl 

HOME EQUITY LOANS

5.09%*10 yeAr fixed

5.39%*15 yeAr fixed

5.89%*20 yeAr fixed

Plus no closing costs**

AUTO LOANS

2.75%*24 MONTHS

2.95%*36 MONTHS

3.05%*48 MONTHS

new veHicle

COMM. REAL ESTATE LOANS

5.49%***5 yeAr fixed

5.69%***7 yeAr fixed

5.99%***10 yeAr fixed

20 yr. AmortiZAtion/no Pre-Pmt. PenAlty

MONEY MARKET ACCOUNT

1.06%****$25,000 to $74,999

1.16%****$75,000 to $124,999

1.36%****$125,000 And Above

minimum dAily bAlAnce of $2,000 required

JUMBO CERTIFICATE OF DEPOSIT

1.36%****6 montHs

1.61%****12 montHs

2.07%****24 montHs

minimum dePosit of $95,000 required

estAte loAns witH A loAn to vAlue of 80% or less; construction/develoPment loAn 
rAtes/terms mAy be different. no Pre-PAyment PenAlty. ****AnnuAl PercentAge yield. 
PenAlties for eArly witHdrAwAl mAy APPly. All APr’s, APy’s And terms Are subject to 
cHAnge witHout notice. PleAse cAll for detAils. tHis credit union is federAlly insured 
to At leAst $250,000 Per member by tHe nAtionAl credit union AdministrAtion.

3.15%*60 MONTHS

3.25%*66 MONTHS

3.95%*72 MONTHS

3.45%*60 to 66 MONTHS

3.95%*72 MONTHS

used or refinAnce

REFINANCE YOUR 
EXISTING AUTO LOAN 
WITH AUSTIN TELCO

we HAve some of tHe
lowest new veHicle
rAtes in tHe country

16
AUSTIN
METRO

LOCATIONS

FREE 
CHECKING

FREE 
BUSINESS 
CHECKING

SECOND 
CHANCE 

CHECKING

250+ FREE 
ATMs

512.302.5555 WWW.ATFCU.ORG

Diversity
Let Park West residents celebrate their diversity.  The word diverse 

is defined quite simply in the dictionary as “different; unlike; various”.  
(Webster’s Expanded Dictionary)  Diversity is the state of being diverse.  
When I moved into my home on Tasajillo Trail in June 2005, I quickly 
noted I was no longer surrounded by native Texans.  Friends among my 
neighbors are a diverse group representing California, Kansas, Michigan, 
Tennessee and a variety of other places.  I joined a Park West book group.  
Good friends would rate a book with a score of a low two.  This was 
the same book I would rate higher with a score of eight.  I immediately 
recognized we are a wonderfully diverse group of people. 

Meet Your Neighbors    
To acquaint readers with Park West neighbors, my first 

introduction is Darvin and Veta Winick.  Their romantic life 
began with their fortuitous introduction.  Veta, from Malden, 
Massachusetts, spent summers at Salisbury beach.  One of her 
friends was Darvin’s cousin.  Darvin arrived from his home in 
Muncie, Indiana, for a visit with his cousin who then introduced him 
to Veta at the beach.  After their marriage, Darvin attended Purdue 
University with Veta at his side, working to help support him as he 
achieved a Ph.D. in Psychology.  Darvin was founder and president 
of the consulting firm, Winick and Associates.  He is well known 
in education and business communities at local, state, and national 
levels.  On March 5, 2010, he was in Washington D.C., where he 
was honored as chairman of the National Assessment Governing 
Board, a position he held for 7 years. 

Veta is in Who’s Who of American Women as well as Who’s 
Who of Jewish Women in Texas.  She served as Mayor Winick of 
Dickinson, Texas, where she and Darvin lived for 50 years.  For 
20 of those years, she was the Director of O’Kane Art Gallery at 
the University of Houston.  Veta served as President of League of 
Women Voters of Texas from 1967 to 1970 and was invited to serve 
as Vice-President of Public Relations on the League of Women Voters 
of the United States.  This position gave her an opportunity to visit 

the Rose Garden at the White House.  Recently, Veta was elected 
President of the Volunteer Board of Directors for Seton Southwest 
Hospital.  Four of the Winick’s seven grandchildren live in Circle 
C.  Darvin’s hobby is tinkering in his garage and teaching grandsons 
Sammy and Joseph how to use tools in his workshop.  Darvin and 
Veta enjoy reading books, going to theater productions, collecting 
art and traveling.  Their most memorable trip was to Russia.  Veta 
also reads to students at Kiker Elementary School.  She has enjoyed 
this activity for the past 4 years.  
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Celebrating 10 Years of Seton Southwest Hospital

Join celebrity athletes including Olympic Gold Medalist 

Aaron Peirsol, former Dallas Cowboy Robert Jones, 

Gilbert Tuhabonye of Gilbert’s Gazelle’s, Olympic Gold 

Medalist Garrett Weber-Gale, Olympic swimmer Eric 

Shanteau, Texas Iron coaches and Pro Triathletes Andrea 

Fisher and Jamie Cleveland, and more for a fundraising 

event to sponsor Seton Southwest Hospital.

For more information, and to purchase 
tickets, go to seton.net/goala

Live Music by The Tony Harrison Band 

Texas Hold ‘em Poker Tournament

Casino Games 

Incredible Silent Auction

World Renown Salt Lick BBQ

Sunday, May 2
6:00 p.m.

The Salt Lick Pavilion
18300 FM 1826

Driftwood, TX 78619

2nd Annual

Until Next Time
My name is Glynda Eschle.  I have volunteered to edit the Park 

West portion of the Circle C Newsletter.  With the printing schedule 
in mind, it is necessary to have articles available for the Newsletter 
editor by the 10th day prior to the month of issue.  I welcome any 
constructive suggestions or information you would like to contribute.  
I can be reached at 6542 Tasajillo Trail; by phone at 288-1503; and 
by email at glynda.eschle@sbcglobal.net. 

Spring is Here
Publicity has recently been posted for Garden Tours in Park West.  In 

the past, this has been an opportunity to see the back yards of friends 
and neighbors.  On Sunday, April 18, from 1 PM to 4 PM, the 
tradition continues with signs in yards that indicate they are open for 
viewing.  There is still time to volunteer to display your yard.  Call Jean 
Griffith at 695-5569 to have your home placed on the list of open 
gardens.  The yard does not have to be something newly landscaped nor 
very fancy.  There is no criterion when viewing nature. A related event 
in April is the Lady Bird Johnson Wildflower Center Spring Plant Sale 
and Gardening Festival on April 9-11.  Members’ Sale is on Friday the 
9th from 1 PM to 7 PM.  Saturday is a public sale from 9 AM to 5 PM, 
and on Sunday the event will be open from 11 AM to 5 PM.

Just for Fun
The residents of this gated community have been placed together 

with one thing in common:  the choice to purchase a home in Park 
West.  Recently several homeowners began organizing a variety of 
groups open to every resident of Park West.  For example, Nancy 
Hall offered to lead a group interested in playing Scrabble.  It was 
one of the first groups to meet when two others joined her for an 
afternoon of fun.  Each Monday at 2 PM was set as Scrabble time.  
The groups are listed below.  With an attitude of “the more the 
merrier,” each event welcomes new people.  Pick one or more and 
contact the person listed to sign up or to get more details.

Walkers – Mah Jongg – Scrabble – Book Club: Nancy Hall-
nansuehall@aol.com - 638-3807
Travel Club: Barbara Cothron - 

barbara.cothron@yahoo.com- 288-1995                
Men’s Poker Club: Randy Nelson -  

bostonx26@aol.com - 507-5122           
Wine Tasting: Ruthie Bolsen - 

ruthbolsen@hotmail.com  - 301-2281         
Tasters Lunch Club: Jean Griffith -  

grifithj@bresnan.net  - 695-5569          
Social: Jordan McDole -  

jordanmcdole@gmail.com -  351-9901
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School News

Oak Hill United Methodist Church is located on Hwy. 290, just west of the 
Hwy. 290/Hwy. 71 split (“the Y”) in Oak Hill. We are directly across from the 

ACC Pinnacle Building.  

Join us SUNDAYS 
for Vibrant Worship with Inspiring Music 

and a
Positive Message!

Please call the church office at 288-3836 or visit our website 
at www.oakhillunitedmethodistchurch.org 

for additional information.

8:45 a.m. Blended Worship Service & Sunday School

10:00 a.m. Pathways Contemporary Praise 
Worship Service & Sunday School

11:15 a.m. Traditional Worship Service & Sunday School

(Sunday School includes classes for Children and Adults.)

Oak Hill United Methodist Church
7815 Highway 290 West, Austin, Texas  78736

  “Open hearts
Open minds
  Open doors”

Bingo & Sno-cones & iPads  
Oh   My!

It was a longer- and gloomier-than-usual winter here in Austin 
– so who’s ready for spring?

Put a little extra spring in your season at the Mills Elementary 
Spring Festival, Saturday, April 24th from 2 to 6 p.m. This year’s 
Spring Festival will have all the favorites – bounce houses, petting zoo 
and dunking booth among them – and will add a few new attractions, 
like a karaoke station and a three-person obstacle course!

A wristband gets you into all attractions – adults are just $5, and 
children over 4 cost $10. Food and drink are extra. And don’t forget 
to visit the school’s silent auction, featuring dozens and dozens of 
themed gift baskets and specialty items from local businesses. A lot 
of goodies for just a little green!

Additionally, Mills will be raffling off a new Apple iPad and a 
Nintendo DSI – raffle tickets will be available at 
the door, and you need not be present 
to win.

For more information, please 
visit www.MillsPTA.org.

-  Su   b m i t t ed   b y 
Kristen Card

COA Crossing Guard 
Position Open

We regret to announce that Ms. Vivian, our School Crossing Guard 
on La Crosse in front of Clayton Elementary, will be leaving us as of 
3/12/2010 to move out of state.  Therefore we are in urgent need to hire 
a replacement for that location.  We require a person who is physically 
and mentally suited to work with children and also maintains a good 
relationship with the parents and motorists.  The position requires that a 
person must be able to stand for at least an hour and be able to repeatedly 
cross the street with the pedestrian during that time without becoming 
too fatigued.  This person must be dependable and will be expected to 
maintain a good attendance record.  The applicant must be at least 16 
years of age and there is no upper age limit as long as the applicant is 
physically and mentally able to keep our children safe.  This is not a 
hard job but very important for the safety of our children crossing at 
this location.  This is a City of Austin paid position. The hours are 7:00 
A.M. – 8:00 A.M. and 2:15 P.M. – 3:15 P.M.  Monday through Friday 
and follows the same holiday schedule that AISD does.  A Criminal 
Background Check will be conducted.  No experience is required. 
Training will be provided.  Anyone interested should immediately 
contact:Herschell Esquell, Southwest Area Supervisor, City of Austin, Child 
Safety Program,  (512) 589-4006, hesquell@austin.rr.com

- Submitted by Dru E. McGovern-Robinett, Ph. D
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Best Time to Move?
With interest rates low & tax credit 
incentives, this may be the best time 
to move! Call me for a free analysis.  
With over 30 years in the real estate 
industry, let my experience and expertise 
work for you! As a Circle C resident, 

I know our neighborhood.

Pattie Cabrera Webster
CRS, ABR

512.924.9923

“Bringing Home Results”

I’m always looking for ways  
to make your car insurance dollars  
work harder. Like a good 
neighbor, State Farm is there.® 
CALL FOR A QUOTE 24/7

Being  
there 
is why  
I’m here.
Get discounts up to

P090106 04/09
State Farm Mutual Automobile Insurance Company, State Farm Indemnity Company, Bloomington, IL

Lee Ann LaBorde, Agent
8400 Brodie Lane, Suite 105

Austin, TX 78745
Bus: 512-282-3100

www.leeannlaborde.net 40%

Kiker Elementary is Golfin’ and Groovin’!
Kiker Annual Fundraiser May 2 & 3, 2010, Submitted by Tracy White

For more information, contact tracywhite@austin.rr.com, visit 
Kiker’s front office or call Kiker at 414-2584.

Groovin’ in the Green Auction, 
Dinner & Dance

Creekside Pavilion, Driftwood, TX
Sunday, May 2, 2010 5:30-9:00 p.m.

Tickets are $25.00 each and will be sold April 12-23, 2010 only.

Kiker Golf Classic
Grey Rock Golf Club

Monday May 3, 2010—1:30 shotgun start

•	 Early bird registration by April 19, 2010 
	 $125.00 per individual, $400 per team of four
•	 Registration after April 20, 2010
	 $150.00 per individual, $500.00 per team of four

Event sponsorships still available.  
Please thank the following entities 

for supporting our kids by giving 
them your business!

A+ Federal Credit Union
Southside Wrecker, Inc.
Caldwell Bowes, LLC.

Elite Pools
Lola Savannah Coffee

Hill Country OB/GYN Associates
Creekside Pavilion

Grey Rock Golf Club
Longhorn Trophies, Inc.

New Era Moving
The Outback Steakhouse

Third Language



20     Circle C Ranch Newsletter  - April 2010	 Copyright © 2010 Peel, Inc.

School News
2010 Bowie HS Tennis Camp

Submitted by Angela Alexander

WHEN:  Monday-Friday, June 7th-11th, 2010 
	 (8:30-11:30 a.m.)

WHO:  Three divisions for novice and intermediate players:
	 “Pup” Division-K-3rd Grade   (Grade Levels-Fall ’10)
	 Junior “Dawgs”-4th-6th Grade
	 Senior “Dawgs”-7th & 8th Grade

	 All 7th & 8th graders must furnish a current (last 12 months) 		
	 physical exam before participation can be allowed.

COST:  $110 per camper
	   $165-two campers from same household

DESCRIPTION:  Campers will receive appropriate level 
instruction in tennis specific conditioning activities, fundamental 
tennis skills, rules, and etiquette in a positive, encouraging 
atmosphere that highlights the benefits of this terrific lifetime sport.  
The camp will be under the direction of the Bowie Tennis Coaching 
Staff, and clinicians will be current Bulldog players.  Camp proceeds 
will support the Bowie HS Tennis program.  Participants must bring 
their own racquets and shoes. Camp fees include a personal tee shirt 
and water bottle.

REGISTRATION INFORMATION:  Pre-registration is 
required for necessary staffing arrangements.  Please complete the 
attached application form, and mail or deliver it  (it must be received 
before the registration deadline of 5:00 p.m. Thursday, June 3rd with 
the appropriate registration fee (no cash payments please) to:

Bowie Tennis
4103 W. Slaughter Lane

Austin, TX, 78749   

  (Please make checks payable to “Bowie Tennis” as credit/debit 
card services are unavailable) 

A full or partial waiver of camp fees is available to low SES 
participants (based on reduced or free lunch information).  Waiver 
forms are available on the AISD web site or in the main office, and 
must be returned with the completed registration forms.

If sessions must be cancelled due to inclement weather, partial 
refunds of camp fees will be made available,

BE THE BEST “DAWG”GONE TENNIS PLAYER 
YOU CAN BE!
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Sotheby’s
INTERNATIONAL REALTY

y
Capital

City

Stephanie Craft
Realtor, ABR, GRI
Direct: 512.636.0330
stephanie.craft@sothebysrealty.com
www.austintexascasas.com

Call me today to review the real 
estate opportunities in Circle C!

Showcase your home with Capital City Sotheby’s International 
Realty- an established name in luxury homes. As a Circle C 

resident, I know why people love this area. 
Let’s discuss the market and get your home sold!

Results-oriented
Proven experience
Circle C Resident

Circle C Homeowners 
Association’s 

Annual Easter Egg Hunt
Come visit the Easter Bunny!

Enjoy cookies and water after the hunt.

There Will Be 3 Areas For The Following Age Groups:
1-3yr  (back of the CDC)
4-6yr (front of the CDC)

7-10yr (Swim Center)
*Limit 12 eggs per child, once each child has collected 12 eggs, 

we will allow children to go through a second time.

CIRCLE C RANCH

April 3, 2010 at 9:30am - Swim Center Plaza
(Please be on time, as the hunt will begin exactly at 9:30am).

Admission: 
$2/child (Ages 1-10yrs.)
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School News

Fast, free appraisals; I will come to 
your business or home. I have been 
buying cars in Austin for over 18 
years. Why drive all over town? I’ll 
buy any make, model or year vehicle. 
Please call Patrick for your fast, free 
appraisal. (512)750-8289

 I’ll buy
your car!!

XTREME
AUTO DETAILING

SERVICE

WE OFFER A FULL RANGE OF DETAIL SERVICES
WILL TRAVEL TO YOUR LOCATION FOR DETAIL SERVICES.

15 YEARS OF EXPERIENCE

Get Your Vehicle Professionally 
Cleaned Without Leaving The House!

Licensed - Bonded - Insured
707-8281 •  www.downunderautosales.com • dwnunder@hotmail.com 

By: Eddie

512-750-8289
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Saturday June 5th from 5pm - 9pm
at the Swim Center Plaza.

Register your team or volunteer
at info@circlecranch.info
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News You Can Use

Business Classified Ads

Let Me Start Selling Your Home TODAY!
I live in Circle C. I know how wonderful our neighborhood is!

With the $8,000 tax credit extended, the new $6,500 credit for existing 
home owners and low interest rates, now is a great time to buy AND sell!

Chris Poynor - Realtor  , Circle C Resident and Specialist®

C: 512-554-9712 • O: 512-794-6604
cpoynor@kw.com • www.HotAustinRealEstate.com

Each office is independently owned & operated

Eyelash Extensions: The newest & hottest 
Hollywood trend. Celebs have been doing it forever & now 
you too can look just as glamorous. Call Austin Lashes today 
for our $99 full set special (our competitors are charging $350) 
AustinLashes.com. 512.444.3937

VETERINARY HOUSECALLS NOW AVAILABLE IN 
CIRCLE C. Comprehensive health care for your pets in the 
comfort of their own home. Call Dr. Dara Berry M-F 9am-6pm 
at 785-2402 or visit www.austinveterinaryhousecalls.com. 

Alteration S pecialist: Former Tailor with more 
than 40 years experience.  Men’s, Women’s, and Children’s 
Clothing.  Formal Clothing, Bridal, and Uniforms are a 
specialty.  Fast Quality Service. Conveniently located in Park 
Place in Circle C.  Eloise Cabrera (Beckett and Slaughter area), 
Phone: 512-394-1141.

THE HOMEPRO. A professional for your home maintenance, 
repair, or other construction project need. Call us for - carpentry, 
tile, drywall, rotted wood, painting, fences, decks, doors, 
windows and so much more…..we are punch list specialists. 
512-297-6305.

OAK HILL P ET SITTING  - A customized service with 
reasonable rates.  Your professional neighborhood pet sitter since 
2003 providing free in-home consultations.  Mature, Responsible, 
bonded and insured.  Mid Day Potty Break appointments available. 
512-301-4872. www.oakhillpetsitting.com.

JUST A PENNY: You can run a business classified in the 
Circle C Ranch newsletter and reach all of Circle C for just a 
penny per home.  Call 512-263-9181 for details. 

Experienced Sea mstress and f ormer 
fabric store  owner:  S EWING  IMPAIRED?    
Located in Circle C.  Offering alterations, hemming, mending, 
as well as sewing on buttons, and uniform patches.   Also hem 
drapes, make pillow covers, and repair quilts.  Call LIZ :  301-
6966

CLEANING S ERVICE- Free estimates.Weekly or bi- 
monthly.Regular service,one time cleans or move ins/out.No 
subcontracting. Excellent references.  Call Marianne at 653-
5955  / maryspicandspan@yahoo.com

PRIVATE TUTORING  IN YOUR HOM E  with 
snappyhappylearning for children ages 3 years - 3rd grade.  
Prepare for preschool. Master and expand this year’s skills.  Get 
a “happy jump” ahead! Certified teacher has 34 years in Texas 
elementary public school and private preschools. Excellent 
References.  Contact snappyhappylearning at 512-663-9775 
or snappyhappygirl@gmail.com.

WEBSTER HANDYMAN SERVICE. Small to Medium 
size jobs around the home or office. I will perform general repair 
projects that you don’t have time to do. Minor plumbing, Minor 
Electrical, Ceiling Fan installation, Garage Door Openers, Small 
Sheetrock repair, Pressure Washing, Arbor/Gazebo/Trellis Kits, 
Storage Bldg. Kits, Cedar Shutters. Interior & Exterior minor 
Carpentry, Misc. Odd jobs.  Your  Circle C Neighbor.  Call 
Ralph after 5pm @  845-9104 or 291-6566. Email rewebster@
austin.rr.com.
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Capitol Fence
Residential & Commercial Wood Privacy Fencing

Serving the Austin Area Since 1992

One FREE Walk Gate
with one hundred lineal feet*
*Minimum order with this offer. Must present ad.

Spring
Special

Top Quality Red Cedar & Optional 
Galvanized Steel Posts for Lasting 
Durability & Beauty
Offer Variety of Designs or Build to 
your Specifications
Custom Designed Automatic Gate 
& Entry Systems
All Styles of Ornamental Iron

•

•

•

•

990-2530
13724 Avenue K

www.capitolfenceaustin.com

Meet Isaiah 
(DOB: 8/1996)

Isaiah is a cute, slightly built 13 yr. old young man in search of his 
forever family.   Isaiah is a polite, cooperative, and respectful young 
man.  He plays the baritone in the school band and loves to collect 
pencils and pens.  Isaiah has a genetic bone disorder which causes 
excess bone growths.  He must undergo periodic examinations 
and often surgeries to remove these growths.  Isaiah is not limited 
in any physical way by this condition.  He is ambulatory and has 
no restrictions physically. Isaiah would do well in any permanent 
environment, but would like a family that allows him to stay in 
contact with his younger brother.  For more information on Isaiah 
contact the Adoption Coalition of Texas at 512-687-3208 / info@
adopttexas.org
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News You Can Use

SM

(512) 257-COLD
(877) 413-COLD

(2653)

(2653)

Servicing all make and models! TACLA26781C

SB Services, LLC

www.secostimulus.org/rebate

· Savings up to $3,800
· Call before April 2, 2010
· Home air conditioning systems
· Call us for more information

Per System Check-Up $69.99

Service includes -
Cleaning:
· Condenser Coil
· Drain Line

Test, adjust & lubricate:
· Freon Pressures
· Electric Motors

$250 OFF
or

$500 OFF
a complete

with a

Not sure if your current system will get
you through the coming seasons?
Call us for a 

. We’ll evaluate your system’s
condition and recommend any needed
repairs or replacement.
Already know you need a new system?
Get a Comfort Consultation with
each complete System Replacement!

Call us

*exp. 4/25/10 
coupons 
required

* coupons 
required

* coupons 
required

* coupons 
required

(Continued on Page 27)

Nature Watch
The Song of the Vireo

As a family, vireos are small to 
medium-sized birds that seem similar 
to warblers at first glance, apart from 
their heavier bill and generally dull-
green plumage.  In fact, the word 
vireo is Latin for ‘I am green.’  Most 
vireo species are migratory, and 
return to their breeding grounds in 
early spring.  

Of the 13 true vireo species that 
are present in the United States and 
Canada, none is more at risk than 
the black-capped vireo, which has 
been on the endangered species list since 1987.  At 4.5 inches in 
length, it is the smallest vireo to occur regularly in the US, and ranges 
from only three counties in Oklahoma to central and west Texas, 
and south to north and central Mexico. 

A handsome songbird, adult male 
black-capped vireos are olive green 
above and white below with faint 
yellow flanks and wing bars.  A 
glossy black cap is broken by white 
spectacles that frame brownish-red 
irises, and the bill is black, sturdy, 
and slightly hooked at the tip.  It 
takes two years for a male to reach full 
adult plumage.  Females are similarly 
marked but duller in color, and have 
a slate gray crown and greenish-
yellow underparts.  

Recent research has shown that Black-capped vireos have the 
largest repertoire of song notes to draw from, about ten times 
larger than other vireos.  The males are persistent singers, usually 

Black-Capped Vireo
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Nature Watch - (Continued from Page 26)

vocalizing in melodious phrases of two to four notes separated 
by one to three second pauses.  It can also emit several calls, 
including a scolding ‘zhrree’, especially while vigorously defending 
its territory.  Insectivores, they glean leaves, twigs, and branches, 
sometimes hanging upside down or hovering, as they feed on 
beetles and caterpillars.  

Black-capped vireos nest in brushy areas called ‘shinneries.’  Groups 
of shin oak or sumac of appropriate height and density are critical 
success factors for breeding, with the most important requirement 
being foliage that extends to ground level.  Once trees begin to reach 
to full size, the vireos will look for other early succession sites in which 
to breed.  Nests are an open, hanging cup, only 15-50 inches from 
the ground, and are made of leaves, grasses, plant fiber, and spider 
silk.  Obscured from view by foliage, they are often decorated with 
items like lichens or bits of paper.  The opening to the nest is usually 
narrower than the nest itself, but the nest is deep enough so that an 
adult bird can sit inside with only its bill and tail tip showing.

Both the male and female share the task of nest construction and 
incubation.  After the three or four eggs that are laid have hatched, 
the female does most of the brooding while the male supplies most 
of the food.  While breeding pairs are sometimes able to produce 
more than one clutch of eggs during the breeding season, the male 
cares for some or all of the fledglings, while the female re-nests, 
sometimes with another male. 

The black-capped vireo is endangered due to multiple threats 
of brood parasitism by the brown-headed cowbird as well as loss 
of suitable habitat through urbanization, fire exclusion, livestock 
grazing, and brush control.  Female cowbirds may remove some of 
the host eggs from the nest and replace them with their own.  These 
eggs hatch first and the quickly growing nestlings out-compete the 
smaller vireo nestlings for food and nest space.  Cowbird trapping 
and habitat maintenance and creation through prescribed burning 
and mechanical manipulation are a high management priority in 
prime areas like the Balcones Canyonlands Preserve system.

Send your nature-related questions to naturewatch@austin.rr.com 
and we’ll do our best to answer them. If you enjoy these articles, look 
for our book, NatureWatch Austin, to be published by Texas A&M 
University Press in 2011. - by Jim and Lynne Weber

Send Us Your 
Event Pictures!!

	 Do you have a picture of an event that you would like to run 
in the Circle C Ranch Newsletter?  Send it to us and we will 
publish it in the next issue.  Email the picture to 
info@circlecranch.info.  Be sure to include 
the text that you would like to have as 
the caption.  Pictures will appear in color 
online at www.PEELinc.com.
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$10.00 off your clothing 
purchase with this ad.

CC 512-263-9181 www.PEELinc.com

Peel, Inc.
Printing & Publishing
Publishing Community Newsletters Since 1991

Support Your 
Neighborhood

Newsletter.

Advertise your business
to your neighbors.

Leslie Chambliss
Sales Representative

512-656-1170
leslie@PEELinc.com

Austin Newcomers Club 
April Luncheon

Austin Newcomers is a social organization dedicated to introducing 
residents to the Austin Community and giving them the opportunity 
to meet and make new friends.  Join us at our monthly luncheon as 
well as take the opportunity to learn about and become involved in 
many of the varied fun Interest groups.

Time:  11:00 AM Social - 12 Noon Luncheon

Date:  April 21, 2010 
(Reservations required by Thursday, April 15th)

Location:  Green Pastures Restaurant
811 W Live Oak Street, Austin, 78704

Luncheon Cost:  $20 per person
For Luncheon Reservations email: 

LuncheonDirector@AustinNewcomers.com 
or contact Marilyn Amey, 473-0118 
For other Newcomers information visit 

www.austinnewcomers.com or call 512-314-5100

April Program:  Jed Cecil - Art of Whistling

Centuries ago, when an orchestra was short an instrument, they 
called in a trained whistler to whistle the part of that instrument.  
That art of whistling is seeing a revival, and we will have with us, Jed 
Ceci such a trained whistler.  He’ll tell us stories about whistling, and 
as he said, he’ll whistle for his lunch.  What a fascinating program 
this will be! 

Jed began to study piano at age four, viola at eleven, orchestral 
conducting at fifteen, and went on to study at the Juilliard School.  
There followed a “long and winding road encompassing diverse 
careers,” one as Executive Director of the Abilene Philharmonic 
Orchestra.  

His performances have included Nashville’s “Woman’s Musicale,” 
and the BACHanalia Festival for the last five years.  The Cape 
Cod Repertory Theater has used Jed’s recordings.  In March, Jed 
will be back in Nashville, performing with the Nashville Symphony 
Orchestra.   He made his “Austin art whistling debut” at the 
University of Texas Lamp program last year.

This will be such an unusual and delightful program.  
Please join us! 
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• Executive Conference Room Set 
   (table, six chairs, couch)

• Modular Desks and Partitions

• Desks and Dividers

• Three Piece Desk Sets

....and much, much MORE!

• Great for your Small Office
   or Circle C Home Office

Shop Online at Postmark’d EBAY Store!
9600 Escarpment Blvd. • In Escarpment Village
512-301-3484 • http://myworld.ebay.com/postmarkd/
Or Call for Appointment for Cash and Carry

Do You Like Free Software?
Hey, everybody likes free software – just be careful what you get.  

Enter anything you want into a Google search with the word FREE 
and all kinds of things will show up.  If you’re not careful, you can 
download a FREE VIRUS – how’s that for a deal?

For you readers, here are a few of my favorite free software choices 
that won’t get you into trouble:

For Windows machines, I like Picasa for doing simple editing and 
cleanup of photos.  It’s from the folks at Google and you can find it 
just by going to www.Picasa.com (note that it’s Picasa ending with 
an “a” and not Picasso like the painter with the additional “s””.  Do 
you shop online and like to keep the receipts?  Rather than printing 
them out and storing them in a filing cabinet, use CutePDF to “print” 
your receipts (or anything else that can be sent to a printer) into a 
PDF file that you can save on your hard drive.  I buy a lot online and 
CutePDF lets me store all the receipts into a folder on my hard drive 
that makes life much easier at tax time for my accountant (which is 
this month if my calendar is correct.)  You can download CutePDF at 
www.CutePDF.com, just download the CutePDF Writer.  It installs 
as if it were a printer and you’re ready to go.

For the Mac, Anxiety is a useful to-do list manager to (hopefully) 
reduce the stress in your life in getting all the things you need to get 

done, done.  It works with iCal and Mail.  You can download it at 
http://www.anxietyapp.com/.   Carbon Copy Cloner lets you backup 
your entire hard drive to another, allowing you to boot to the 2nd 
drive should the first one fail completely (and it happens more often 
than you know.)  Download it at http://www.bombich.com/.  

Stay away from sites offering free music or movies (like LimeWire), 
this is an excellent way to contract a virus.  If you think you’re getting 
something that costs money in a store for free online, it’s probably 
going to cost you more than you know by the time you get your 
computer cleaned  up.

Be skeptical and be safe.  One of the best places to go for free 
software is http://sourceforge.net/.  You’re not going to find 
Microsoft Office for free, but you might find a program that does 
something close.  Want Photoshop but don’t have $400 to spend, 
then check out Gimp.  There are a lot of genuinely nice people 
developing programs because they enjoy doing it.  Some will ask for 
but not require a donation, that’s only fair.  If you like a program, 
throw a few dollars their way to encourage them to keep improving 
their program.  If you can say “I wish I had a program that ……..”, 
then you’ll probably find something at SourceForge.net that meets 
your needs. - Submitted by Laurie Scott
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WATER SAFTEY WALK
Sunday April 25th - Austin, Texas

LEARN MORE & VOLUNTEER AT:

WWW.COLINSHOPE.ORG

drowning is preventabledrowning is preventable

FINANCIAL FOCUS
Put Your Tax Refund to Work

It’s Tax Refund Season again. This year, if you’re going to get a 
check from your Uncle Sam, why not put it to work to help you 
meet your financial goals?

Last year, the average tax refund was more than $2,700, according 
to the IRS. The size of your refund, or whether you will get one at 
all, depends on your individual circumstances. But if you are going 
to get a refund, plan ahead for what you’ll do with it. Here are a 
few possibilities:

• Pay down some debts.  In these difficult economic 
times, you may be carrying a higher debt load than usual.  If so, 
you may want to use some of your refund to pay down some of 
these debts. The lower your debt payments, the better your cash 
flow and the more money you’ll have to invest for the future.

• Build an emergency fund. If you don’t already have 
an emergency fund containing six to 12 months’ worth of living 
expenses, you could use your tax refund to start one. Without 
such a fund, you may find yourself constantly dipping into your 
long-term investments to pay for unexpected costs, such as a new 
furnace or an expensive car repair. Keep your emergency fund in 

a liquid account — one that you don’t draw on for your day-to-
day expenses.

• Help fund your IRA.  In 2010, you can put in up to 
$5,000 to your IRA. Consequently, if you received a $2,700 
refund, you’d have more than half of what you need to fully fund 
your IRA for the year. (If you’re 50 or older, however, you can 
contribute up to $6,000 per year.)

You might not think that your $2,700 would make much of a 
difference in the long run. But by investing your refund and giving 
it many years of growth potential, you could end up with a sizable 
amount. Consider the following:

• If you put $2,700 in your IRA, and you earned, on average, seven 
percent a year for 30 years, you’d end up with about $20,000, 
even if you never invested another dime. 

• If you put $2,700 every year in that same IRA, again earning an 
average seven percent annual return, you’d end up with more than 
$270,000 after thirty years.

(Continued on Page 31)
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7900 FM 1826 Suite 180 & 220
Austin, TX 78737

Same Day Appointments Available
 512-288-9669

www.swpedi.com

Siv Fasci, MD Kelly Jolet, MD Haydee Rimer, MD Vaishalee Patil, MD

*  Repaints -
    Interior, exterior, and much more 
*  Free on-site estimates 
*  Established company for 17 years
*  BBB member
*  Painting, staining, and popcorn ceiling removal 

Please contact Robby Chapman at
512-632-5990 with D&W Painting, Inc.
or by email - robby@dwpainting.com

We look forward to helping you
create your perfect home!

Financial Focus- (Continued from Page 30)

(These examples are hypothetical illustrations and do not represent 
any currently available investments.)

You’d eventually have to pay taxes on your earnings, typically 
when you make withdrawals at retirement. And if you qualified for 
a Roth IRA, you’d never have to pay taxes on your earnings, as long 
as you had your account for at least five years and didn’t start taking 
withdrawals until you were at least 59-1/2.

• Contribute to a Section 529 plan. If you have 
children or grandchildren, you may want to establish Section 529 
plans to help them pay for college. You can contribute virtually 
any amount, and the earnings grow tax-free, provided the money 
is used for higher education expenses.  (Withdrawals used for 
expenses other than qualified education expenses may be subject 
to federal, state and penalty taxes. Contributions are tax-deductible 
in certain states for residents who participate in their own state’s 
plan. Please note that a 529 college savings plan could impact a 
beneficiary’s ability to qualify for financial aid.)

You may be tempted to spend your tax refund on things you want 
today — but, with a little planning, you can use it for things you 
need tomorrow. 

The Live Oak 
Network of BNI

Quick Quiz:
1.	Do you know a reliable and trustworthy service professional 

(residential, commercial, health and beauty, trades, or event 
planning) who places their customer’s needs first?  

2.	Would you refer them to your friends and or family members 
without hesitation?  

If you answered “Yes”, tell them The Live Oak Network is 
looking for more good people to join our growing network of 
professionals today!  
The Live Oak Network is a non-competitive professional referral 

organization that admits only one high quality individual or 
company per professional category to share ideas, contacts and 
most importantly referrals.  
Curious?  Do you want to learn how to build your business by 

word-of-mouth referral?  Visit us this Wednesday morning 7:45 
to 9:30 a.m.… have a great time, meet new people - and there 
is no obligation to join. Please contact Susan Hale for more 
information at susan@ubeuinc.com, 369.3692 or visit www.
bniaustin.com for specific location. 
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Kids Section

www.GoldwasserRealEstate.com

Call 800-882-7716 
and enter code 6367 

for free recorded information about the 
Goldwasser Advantage Premium Plan!

MOVING
HAS NEVER 
BEEN SO EASY!

Home staging consultation

Home pre-inspection 

Home TLC service (including 
deep cleaning, window washing, 
handyman services, power 
washing, and carpet/tile cleaning)

3D interactive floor plan included 
with virtual tour

•

•

•

•

Curb Appeal Landscaping 
(including mowing, mulch, 
edging, and light shrub trimming)

Online video slide show

An enhanced open house

Custom property Web site

Premium property brochure

•

•

•

•

•

With Goldwasser Real Estate’s Advantage Premium plan,
everything’s included so you can get the best price for your home!
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- Kids Stuff- 
Section for Kids with news, puzzles, games and more!

This information was provided by KidsHealth, one of the largest resources online for medically reviewed health information written 
for parents, kids, and teens. For more articles like this one, visit www.KidsHealth.org or www.TeensHealth.org.  ©1995-2006. The 
Nemours Foundation

2.	 Take a good look around. If the 
playground has lots of trash, such as 
broken glass, or the equipment looks 
broken, don't play there.

3.	 Keep your size in mind. Many 
playgrounds have some equipment 
that's for little kids (like 2- to 5-
year-olds) and other equipment 
that's meant for older kids. Use the 
equipment that's right for your age. If 
you squeeze yourself onto a swing for 
toddlers, you might get stuck. Likewise, 
if your little brother or sister starts 
climbing something meant for older 
kids, guide him or her to the little kid 
stuff.

4.	 Don't go too high . Many 
playgrounds have tall stuff to play on, 
such as towers or open passageways 
between equipment. Don't climb higher 
than you feel comfortable, and feel 
free to ask your grown-up if you need 
help getting down. Never climb up the 
outside of equipment, or hoist yourself 
up on the roof. The view might be cool, 
but it's a long way down.

5.	 Look out below. The best 
playgrounds put down special surfacing 
material, such as mulch, wood chips, 
sand, gravel, or rubber matting. These 
surfaces can help soften a fall, but 
that doesn't mean you won't get hurt, 
especially if you tumble from a high 
spot.

6.	 Swing safely. Kids often get hurt 
at the playground because they get 
hit by someone on a swing. If you're 
swinging, watch out for people who 

	 Do you have a favorite playground? 
Maybe it's a new wooden one that has 
lots of tall towers and passageways. 
Or maybe your favorite is an old-
fashioned playground with swings and 
a seesaw. Playgrounds are fun places 
for kids because there's so much to 
do and other kids to have fun with.
But sometimes kids get hurt at 
playgrounds. That's no fun, so here are 
10 ways to keep safe:

1.	 Take a grown-up. As kids get 
bigger, they like doing things on 
their own. Going to the playground 
shouldn't be one of them, though. 
Grown-ups come in handy because 
they might spot problems at the 
playground, they can help you down 
if you get in a tight spot, and they can 
help if you happen to get hurt.

might be getting too close. And if you're 
walking around the playground, don't get 
too close to the swingers.

7.	 Use your head. Sometimes you'll 
see kids going headfirst down the slide 
or maybe two or three kids will get on 
a piece of equipment that's only meant 
for one. Or some kids might start 
goofing around and trying to push each 
other off a swing or off of a high spot. If 
your grown-up sees you doing this, he 
or she will probably say, "Knock it off. 
Someone's going to get hurt." It's true, 
so try to use the playground equipment 
properly. And if you get stuck, or don't 
know how to get down from something, 
call your grown-up over so he or she 
can help you down.

8.	 Report problems. If you see 
graffiti (when people write or paint on 
stuff), a broken swing, or find any other 
problems while you're playing, tell your 
grown-up. He or she can report the 
problem so it can be fixed.

9.	 Clean up. If you bring a drink or 
snack to the playground, clean up your 
trash before you leave. When you do, the 
park will look nice when the next kid 
comes along to play and you will have 
shown that you're a good playground 
citizen.

10.	Have a great time! How can you 
make a good time at the playground 
even better? Bring a friend and only 
complain a little when it's time to 
leave.
Reviewed by: Steven Dowshen, MD
Date reviewed: May 2008
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Color the drawing below and mail the finished artwork to us at:
Peel, Inc. - Kids Club

311 Ranch Road 620 S,  Suite 200
Lakeway, TX 78734

We will select the top few and post their artwork online at www.PEELinc.com. DUE: March 31st

Attention KIDS: Send Us Your Masterpiece!

Be sure to include the following so we can let you know!
Name: ________________________________________ Email Address:  __________________________________  Age:_______

(first name, last initial	  [This information will only be used to notify you or your parents if your artwork was selected.]

CC
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At no time will any source be allowed to use the Circle C Ranch Newsletter's 
contents, or loan said contents, to others in anyway, shape or form, nor in any 
media, website, print, film, e-mail, electrostatic copy, fax, or etc. for the purpose 
of solicitation, commercial use, or any use for profit, political campaigns, or 
other self amplification, under penalty of law without written or expressed 
permission from Peel, Inc. The information in the Circle C Ranch Newsletter 
is exclusively for the private use of the Pine Brook HOA and Peel, Inc.

DISCLAIMER: Articles and ads in this newsletter express the opinions 
of their authors and do not necessarily reflect the opinions of Peel, Inc. 
or its employees. Peel, Inc. is not responsible for the accuracy of any facts 
stated in articles submitted by others. The publisher also assumes no 
responsibility for the advertising content with this publication. All warranties 
and representations made in the advertising content are solely that of the 
advertiser and any such claims regarding its content should be taken up 
with the advertiser.
* The publisher assumes no liability with regard to its advertisers for misprints 
or failure to place advertising in this publication except for the actual cost 
of such advertising.
* Although every effort is taken to avoid mistakes and/or misprints, the 
publisher assumes no responsibility for any errors of information or 
typographical mistakes, except as limited to the cost of advertising as stated 
above or in the case of misinformation, a printed retraction/correction.
* Under no circumstances shall the publisher be held liable for incidental or 
consequential damages, inconvenience, loss of business or services, or any 
other liabilities from failure to publish, or from failure to publish in a timely 
manner, except as limited to liabilities stated above.

Peel, Inc.
512-263-9181

www.PEELinc.com

community newsletters

Effective Advertising, Done Right.
Call today to Reserve your space.

Advertise YOUR business
to YOUR neighbors for
less than 4¢ per home.

cc

Sudoku
The challenge is to fill every row across, every column down, and every
3x3 box with the digits 1 through 9. Each 1 through 9 digit must appear
only once in each row across, each column down, and each 3x3 box.

© 2007. Feature Exchange

Sudoku

*Solution at www.PEELinc.com
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Peel, Inc.
311 Ranch Road 620 S. Ste 200
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